4 wire submersible well pump wiring diagram

Free Wiring Diagram. Collection of submersible pump wiring diagram. A wiring diagram is a
streamlined standard pictorial representation of an electric circuit. It shows the parts of the
circuit as streamlined forms, as well as the power and signal connections in between the
gadgets. A wiring diagram usually provides details regarding the loved one position and plan of
gadgets and also terminals on the devices, in order to help in structure or servicing the tool. A
pictorial layout would certainly reveal extra information of the physical look, whereas a wiring
diagram makes use of a more symbolic notation to emphasize interconnections over physical
look. A wiring diagram is frequently made use of to troubleshoot issues and also making sure
that all the connections have actually been made which every little thing exists. Click on the
image to enlarge, and then save it to your computer by right clicking on the image. A wiring
diagram is a basic graph of the physical links and also physical design of an electric system or
circuit. It shows how the electric cords are adjoined and can likewise reveal where components
and also components might be linked to the system. Use electrical wiring representations to
assist in building or making the circuit or digital device. They are additionally beneficial for
making repairs. DIY lovers utilize wiring diagrams but they are additionally usual in residence
structure and car repair. A residence building contractor will certainly want to validate the
physical area of electric outlets and light components using a wiring diagram to prevent costly
mistakes as well as developing code offenses. A schematic reveals the plan as well as feature
for an electric circuit, however is not worried with the physical design of the wires. Electrical
wiring representations show how the cables are attached and also where they must found in the
real gadget, as well as the physical connections in between all the components. Unlike a
pictorial representation, a wiring diagram uses abstract or simplified shapes and lines to show
components. Pictorial representations are often images with tags or highly-detailed illustrations
of the physical parts. If a line touching another line has a black dot, it means the lines are
connected. A lot of signs made use of on a wiring diagram appear like abstract versions of the
genuine things they represent. A button will certainly be a break in the line with a line at an
angle to the cord, a lot like a light switch you can turn on and also off. A resistor will be
represented with a collection of squiggles symbolizing the limitation of current flow. An antenna
is a straight line with 3 small lines branching off at its end, similar to a genuine antenna. A
platform to learn electrical wiring, single phase, 3 phase wiring, controlling, HVAC, electrical
installation, electrical diagrams. I would like to have circuit with contactor , Ammeter voltmeter,
starting switch with indicator. Minimal Gigantic vcmauls knocks out consist of a tension
resistive which assist these folks complete likewise perfectly while in the high-pressure and
low-pressure spots. All these as well develop the advanced level professional advices. On the
flip side these are typically affordable plus vigor powerful. You have such great skills of writing
blogs and knows how to influence the audience just as Asia Airblast Pte Ltd knows there
advanced blasting machines make them different from others. This could be furthermore a
reasonably great article that people definitely valued examining. Certainly not each day that
benefit from the probabilities to locate a item. Designers at that point concocted a radial fly
siphon. Other than having all the segments of a self-preparing divergent siphon, engineers
included a jolt shallow well fly. Slurry Pump. Why we called a single phase submersible motor a
3 wire submersible, that we also know that we have two wire in single-phase power supply. And
the other ends called starting and running terminals or connections. So we have 3 wire
terminals or wire which out form the motor, that's why we called this 3 wire motor. In the post,
you will completely learn about the single phase submersible pump control box wiring diagram,
and this diagram not too hard to understand like their own diagram which is mostly available on
the control box backside. Single-phase submersible pump control box wiring diagram - 3 wire
submersible pump wiring diagram In the submersible pump control box, we use a capacitor, a
resit-able thermal overload, and a DPST switch double pole single throw. The wiring connection
of the submersible pump control box is very simple. Here is the complete guide step by step.
Then connect the supply to input wire connectors. Now if the box is not wired then follow the
steps and if the box is wired then the last steps are for you. Then get a hot wire connection from
the DPST switch and connect to the reset-able thermal overload protector. And form overload
protector connects this black wire to one of the output wire connectors. Now get your neutral
wire blue from the switch and connect to the capacitor, and form the same terminal of the
capacitor connect it to one of the output connectors. Then connect a wire from another free side
of the capacitor terminal and connect to one of the out wire connectors which I have shown with
red or brown color in the diagram. In 1 number connector connect your ground or earth wire as I
have shown in the diagram with green color. Now you have 4 output wire connectors, in which 1
number for earth connection, 2 number for starting terminals because this wire comes from the
capacitor, 3 number for running wire for motor and 4 number for common. So you need to
connect the running, starting and common wire of submersible pump to control box, so mostly

in submersible pump 3 wires the Black color wire is common, Blue is Running and Brown or red
for starting, But these color can be changed or maybe in your submersible pump different color
wire is used. First, if you know about the starting, running and common wire then connect it box
connector as I have shown in the below single phase 3 wire submersible pump box wiring
diagram. Note that identify compressor terminals and submersible wire method is same Also,
read How to identify start, run, and common in a single-phase motor or compressor? How to
control a single-phase motor using a circuit breaker? How to wire resettable overload? How to
control and wire a single-phase motor with a contactor? In the above wiring diagram, I have
shown the complete method of submersible pump control box wiring and installation diagram.
Tags: Power Wiring And Controlling. Unknown March 9, at AM. Unknown June 30, at AM.
Unknown April 3, at PM. Unknown August 10, at PM. Muhammad Rafey September 26, at AM.
Faraidun58 October 9, at AM. Michael Smith November 24, at AM. Newer Post Older Post Home.
Subscribe to: Post Comments Atom. Free Wiring Diagram. Collection of submersible pump
control box wiring diagram. A wiring diagram is a simplified traditional photographic depiction
of an electrical circuit. It shows the elements of the circuit as streamlined forms, and the power
and signal connections in between the devices. A wiring diagram typically gives info about the
loved one position and arrangement of tools and terminals on the gadgets, in order to help in
building or servicing the gadget. A pictorial layout would show extra information of the physical
appearance, whereas a wiring diagram utilizes an extra symbolic notation to stress affiliations
over physical appearance. A wiring diagram is typically made use of to repair problems and
making sure that the links have actually been made which whatever exists. Assortment of
submersible pump control box wiring diagram. Click on the image to enlarge, and then save it to
your computer by right clicking on the image. A wiring diagram is a sort of schematic which
makes use of abstract photographic signs to show all the affiliations of elements in a system.
Electrical wiring representations are made up of 2 things: icons that stand for the parts in the
circuit, as well as lines that stand for the connections between them. Therefore, from circuitry
diagrams, you understand the family member area of the components and exactly how they are
connected. Electrical wiring layouts mainly reveals the physical setting of elements and also
links in the built circuit, however not always in logic order. To read a wiring diagram, initially
you have to recognize just what essential aspects are consisted of in a wiring diagram, and also
which photographic icons are used to represent them. The typical elements in a wiring diagram
are ground, power supply, wire as well as connection, output tools, switches, resistors,
reasoning gateway, lights, etc. A line stands for a cable. Cords are made use of to attach the
parts together. All points along the wire equal and connected. Cables on some locations require
to go across each other, yet that does not necessarily imply that they attach. A black dot is used
to show the injunction of two lines. Key lines are stood for by L1, L2, and more. Usually various
colors are made use of to identify the cords. There need to be a tale on the wiring diagram to tell
you just what each color implies. Typically circuits with more compared to two elements have
two basic sorts of connections: series and also parallel. A series circuit is a circuit in which
parts are connected along a solitary path, so the present circulations with one element to obtain
to the following one. In a series circuit, voltages build up for all parts connected in the circuit,
and also currents coincide through all parts. In an identical circuit, each tool is straight linked to
the power source, so each tool receives the very same voltage. The present in an identical
circuit moves along each parallel branch as well as re-combines when the branches reunite. A
great wiring diagram has to be technically appropriate and also clear to read. Care for every
detail. The diagram must reveal the proper direction of the favorable as well as negative
terminals of each component. Use the ideal signs. Find out the definitions of the standard
circuit icons and also pick the appropriate ones to make use of. Draw attaching cords as
straight lines. Use a dot to indicate line junction, or usage line leaps to indicate cross lines that
are not linked. Tag elements such as resistors and capacitors with their worths. Make sure the
message placement looks tidy. Replacing your submersible water pump can be easy, but before
pulling that pump from the ground you need to safely assess what type of system already
exists. Then you're ready to start the process of getting everything replaced and wired properly.
The main breaker panel should have a wiring schedule handwritten inside the front door panel.
Use this guide to find which circuit is your submersible pump and turn it off. Now look to see if
the breaker takes up two breaker spaces or one. Two spaces is a volt system and one is a volt
system. This is important when ordering your replacement pump. A submersible pump can be
either two or three wire, regardless of the voltage coming from the panel, so start at your pump
and follow the conduit back. If the conduit runs into a control box before continuing to the water
pressure switch, chances are you have a three wire pump. If it runs straight to the pressure
switch, it is a two wire. The third wire is attached to a start capacitor within the control box
because larger motors need help when they first fire up. Even though the breaker is off, check

the circuit with a voltmeter. If you don't have a meter, you can run the water to see if the pump
kicks on but using a meter is best. Check for power at the pressure switch usually located near
the base of your water tank and attached to the water pipes. Check both sides of the switch to
confirm zero voltage and you are ready to remove the pump. The diagrams for both the two and
three wire pumps can be downloaded using Adobe. To replace the two wire pump:. Foreign
three wire pumps may have different wire colors than the U. In this case it will be a volt pump
with the black wire attached to R, the blue wire attached to Y, and the brown wire attached to B.
Photos and advice will help assess and diagnose just about any problem; of course, whenever
you're in doubt of your ability to do plumbing and electrical work, call a trained professional.
Knowing your home is the best investment, because when you need experienced help, you may
get sold additional items that aren't needed. Using the diagrams can help you follow a
professional's work as an educated homeowner. Click here to download and print diagram. All
Rights Reserved. InspectAPedia tolerates no conflicts of interest. We have no relationship with
advertisers, products, or services discussed at this website. This article describes
troubleshooting a submersible well pump that was causing tripped circuit breakers and that
pumped water only at a slow, reduced rate and pressure. Ultimately using some simple
electrical tests the homeowner traced the water pump problems to a nicked well pump wiring
circuit wire. How to check voltage, current, resistance to help diagnose well pump problems
such as tripping breakers, blown fuses, weak pump performance or no water delivery from a
well water pump. On by mod - how to test a submersible well pump wiring and motor - typical
resistance values. This sounds to me as if the motor is overheating or is damaged and is
drawing high current amps. There are at least two common electrical tests: 1. A test of the pump
wiring i tself for deteriorated or damaged insulation low resistance , breaks infinite resistance ,
and dead shorts to ground zero or close to zero resistance 2. A test of the pump motor windings
for evidence of wear or shorts abnormally low resistance Tests of the pump wiring are made by
individually connecting between each wire at the well head and ground. If the well casing is
plastic then you have to connect your ground lead to the circuit ground. I give some examples
below. It's difficult to make an exhaustive check of the wires for leaks or weak shorts to ground
without pulling the wiring out of the well since at the wire ends there will be a connection
through the pump motor - giving some resistance but not a quantity that we know without help
from the pump manufacturer. Watch out : if you do not know how to perform electrical wiring
and circuit tests safely you could be shocked or killed or could start a building fire. Work with
power off and disconnected from the pump circuit. You need to know the normal resistance for
your specific well pump brand and model. You need to know the approximate total length of the
wire as there is a correction factor to include for wire length. You can also check resistance
between each lead and ground - and to the well casing as sometimes that will show up a short
not between wires but between one wire and ground. Goulds Pumps, an ITT company, offers an
excellent submersible well pump diagnostic and service manual. See pages 24 and 25 therein
for notes on how to make a resistance check of the pump wires. The illustration I show above is
excerpted from Gould's pump manual. On by Anonymous - the 20amp pump circuit breaker
keeps being thrown. I have a v submersible well pump that has worked fine for almost 2 yrs but
now the 20amp breaker keeps being thrown, but at different intervals. It may run all day or it
might trip in 5 mins. How do I check the wires to see if there's a short between house and well
or if the short is in the well itself? The wire from the house is buried really deep. My home well
is doing some weird stuff. First of all, I have 25 amp breakers going to my 1. I ohm ed out the
motor and it is open infinite resistance to ground both legs and 3. The symptoms that I am
seeing is that it it taking my well about 7 to 10 minutes to fill up I have a gallon galvanized tank
with no bladder. When the water pressure in the tank gets to about 30 psi, the water in the
house starts discharging air and water combined. I have changed the starter cap. I was thinking
that the caps may be bad and it was pulling too much current at start up and tripping the
breakers. I'm not sure if the system is water logged or not. Any ideas? Joe, Tripping breakers
on the pump circuit often mean that the pump is drawing high current [or that there is an actual
short circuit]. If we don't have a short in the circuit then unfortunately that makes us suspect a
failing pump motor. Keep in mind that motor tests are tricky because once parts start spinning
an internal winding can move, changing the electrical properties of the device. If it might help
you, take a look at our electric motor diagnostics at. For readers who are qualified and know
how to use electrical test instruments, for safety and completeness also see. I'm speaking
beyond my competence but from what I've been studying just recently, there are useful
relationships between motor current draw and other conditions besides a failing motor.
Illustration at above-left: orange extension cord wiring used to hook up the pump pressure
control switch is an improper and unsafe electrical installation. So we could argue that a pump
running against a waterlogged pressure tank might see higher than normal pressure but I doubt

it. A water logged pressure tank will quickly if not immediately reach cut-out pressure and turn
off the pump unless the pressure control switch is itself faulty and not sensing that the tank is
up to pressure. I think I'd pull the pump and check for binding bearings, damaged impeller that's
binding, and if those looked good I might take it to an electric motor repair shop for more expert
testing. Check also that your well pump wiring has been properly sized for the distance from
building to well pump e. This table is a general guideline for well pump wiring sizing. I've got
this thing working. I went to go on vacation the last couple of days but had issues so I had to
come home. Image at left, not from Joe's home, illustrates un-protected V wiring entering the
well casing at the casing top of a water well located in a building basement. I was showing V at
the cut off box at the control box. I tested this theory I actually seen the leg go off with the meter
by taking my generator and hooking the V side up to the pump. I have a watt generator, so there
was no issue running the pump. It took about 5 minutes to fill the gallon tank. It took forever [for
the water tank pressure] to get past 25 psi, but once it hit 30 psi it took about 2 minutes for it to
reach the cut off pressure of 68 psi my pump and tank are quite a ways from my house and I
adjusted the pressure. I had my wife and kids take showers, run the washing machine, and even
used the sprinkler in the yard for a couple of hours and watched the pressure gauge and
everything worked as normal. With that being said, my power wire from the breaker box to the
well is buried underground. I dug it up today and found a burned spot in the insulation. I cut the
insulation back and found that the leg I was loosing when the pump came on was damaged. I
guess there was a nick in the wire when I buried it and didn't notice it. When the pump was not
running, there was no current being pulled even though the voltage was still there. When
current started passing through the wire, there was enough missing insulation to trip the
breaker - like a ground fault on a V system. I am an industrial electrician and I'm very familiar
with VV systems. I wasn't sure in my original post if I was seeing an issue with the air pressure
in the tank or something along those lines. Check wiring against the pump installation manual
diagram, check all connections for tightness, shorts, burns, damage. A loose wire can cause
intermittent pump or other electrical device failures as well as a hard failure that means no
power or blown fuses. Remove obstruction in impeller housing, inspect for and replace
damaged impeller or frozen motor. Use a VOM in ohms setting to check resistance across the
capacitor. If the meter does not move no current flows the capacitor is "open". If the air
temperature is over degF, the pump may be too hot and its thermal overload switch tripping
because of the environment, not a pump problem. Watch out : If the pump motor won't shut off
you should turn off electrical power to the pump to avoid damaging it, then diagnose the
problem. Page top illustration courtesy of Carson Dunlop Associates. On by Greg Rhymer. Hi, I
am replacing my submersible well pump this new one is listed as single phase v with four 4
wires. I only have three 3 wires at the well head and that continues through out the remainder of
my system being the breaker shut off and the pressure switch. Greg, I'll be glad to research this
further as from your question and image I'm not confident I can give a correct answer right-off.
What are the brand and model of the new pump? What are the brand and model of the old
pump? Do we have a wiring diagram from the original submersible? Or the old control box?
Watch out : I cannot advise you to connect your pump to this control before we know more, as a
short circuit could kill you. A 2-wire V well pump may have the following wires present and
connected as given at the control box:. Illustration: a waterproof electrical wiring splice kit sold
at Home Depot stores, electrical suppliers, plumbing suppliers. On by mod - unbalanced voltage
on 2 legs of a VAC pump circuit. You could have a damaged wire enroute to the pump or a
pump motor winding that's shorting. Sorry to say you may need to pull the pump to check
wiring and pump motor Do keep me posted; what you find will help others. Are you certain that
the problem is that the pump isn't running as opposed to a running pump but a leak or piping
problem? So I bypassed my pressure switch and starter box to test the 11 year old pump at my
parents place. It had proper voltage and didn't kick on. So I replaced the pump with a brand new
one. When I powered the system up nothing happened so I started trouble shooting the system
as I always have. Everything tested just fine but still nothing. So I once again ran a jumper wire
from the supply at the emergency shut off straight to the pump and still it did nothing. I know
for a fact it's getting proper voltage to the pump at all times no matter what. I'm returning the
new pump tomorrow. Am I wrong thinking that the new pump is bad too? What's not working,
Amit: Water tank Water pump Water meter? I'll be glad to help but I need a clue about what
we're discussing. On by mod - pump is tripping the circuit breaker th. June If your pump is
tripping the circuit breaker the usual causes are a failing pump motor or possibly damaged
electrical wiring. Stephen The most common cause of repeated breaker tripping for your pump
would be a failing pump motor; that may be due to a bad bearing, running the pump dry, or less
common, low voltage or damaged wiring. What are the causes of continue tripping off of over
load switch on residential submersible pump. When my well pump comes on my line voltage

goes down. I notice this as dimmed lights will dim even more. What would fix this symptom??
Do I need to run a larger wire size? My pump is probably ' from the holding tank. Probably not,
Jose. I may have been hasty trying to answer too many questions too fast - apologies. The
symptom you describe occurs usually when there is low flow rate of water into the well
combined with a pump protection switch or device designed to shut off the pump to prevent it
from running "dry" and thus being damaged. A diagnostic step is to stop using water for as
long as you can - several hours or more - to let the well recover if it can. IF then you find that the
pump delivers water normally, the problem is probably poor or low flow rate. Let me know and
we can take it from there. Thanks for the response Dan. The pump is able to immediately pump
water every time it turns on but it only stays on for a few seconds. Jose The no. During the
power outage the pump lost prime as water drained back into the well. Try re-priming the pump,
but ultimately you'll need to replace the leaky foot valve or other check valve in the system. We
had a storm a few days ago and lighting sounded fairly close that cut our power off until the
utility company fixed things a few hours later. We continued using water while power was out
but had no water pressure when power came back. I replaced the old pressure switch with a
new one that has the little lever to manually switch on the pump to refill the tank when pressure
drops too low. The pump only runs for a few seconds and then shuts off. I have to manually
hold lever over and over until I finally get enough pressure in the tank where the switch takes
over, but even then the pump only runs in second increments until it reaches max pressure 60
PSI. Pump is about 5 years old without problems prior to this. What could be causing this
issue?? Really The pump may be a V motor unit - do you know? Do you have the pump IO
manual? Is there a data tag on the pump giving its brand and model? On by mod - do not re-use
burned damaged well pump pressure control switch. Watch out : It is of course unsafe. I worry
as well that no fuse blew nor circuit breaker tripped. Do not just insulate and turn power back
on. Leave the circuit off to avoid a fire and shock hazard - sorry I know that's not exactly
convenient. Your repair tech or electrician will do some tests to find out if the problem is a
seized pump motor or shorted wires - that's when we will know what repair is needed. You will
need at least a new pressure control switch notice the overheated, burned contacts not just the
wires , and perhaps some new wire and most trouble, perhaps a new pump. Do keep me posted.
Wire on well pump charred. Can I just insulate? How do I fix this please? Your electrician can do
some simple tests, measuring resistance, to get a clue about what's happening. If the pump is a
submersible unit, in the well, it may have to be pulled in any case, as the problem is either the
wiring or the pump or its control switch. Hi, i need help, anytime I put on my water pump, the
cucuit breaker Trips, what could be the problem? Stuart I can but make a feeble guess as you
don't give the name of equipment, model no. Knowing the context is diagnostic: is this a new
indication on equipment previously installed and working properly or has the indicator always
been on since installation? My water pump keeps shutting off. I noticed a wire was charred and
when I started the pump again saw a spark. Will insulating the wire fix the issue or should I take
another course of action? Please advise. Thank you. Water shut off and when restarted saw a
spark. Wire fried on well pump. Water stopped working. Then wire sparked when turned back
on. How can I fix it please? If the pump motor is seized or overheated and failed that in turn can
be caused by a variety of problems such as well running dry or pump running constantly. Just
curious. Hope to have a specialist come out today. Will definitely keep you posted. Thanks
again. Yes - if you search InspectApedia. But prolonged rapid on-off cycling might indeed burn
up a pressure control switch. If that was the cause you will be so lucky because the fix is pretty
easy and all above ground. Bobby That certainly sounds like a low-voltage problem. Often when
a pump motor itself is failing it can draw high current and dim lights, but as you have a new
pump I suspect the problem is in the wiring or panel or electrical service itself. An electrician
would 1. Don't fool with it. There's low voltages going to my pump when the points are open
when I close the points it gets higher voltage I have a light in well house so I can see when
pump is running its dim with points open gets bright whe there closed what should I be looking
for short or miss wiring I've change the pump all doing the same. Tonya Most-likely yes there is
a central underlying issue - either a very low flow rate well or simply a loss of well prime. The
problem we are having after a period of a couple of months of no use of the property we arrive
with no water. The 1st time the delay box was replaced,2 nd time the pump was replaced now
the same issue. During last stay at property during heavy usage the water would recover slowly.
Is there a main issue that could be causing these other issues to fail? Aaron I cannot bet your
life or the fire-safety of your building by making a guess at exactly what wiring you're trying to
connect - I've got just no information about what your pump and control wires are. However if
your pump is a V pump someone could have run a two wire circuit to it and both wires could be
hot. So sorry but I can't give an answer to what wires go where on an unknown switch for an
unknown pump. It's just too dangerous. Please keep in mind that if you are not trained and

familiar with proper and safe electrical wiring, making a mistake can kill someone or burn down
the building. On by Ronnie Neathery is there any way I can test pump. I bought some new
property that has a deep well pump which is ' to ', it is a old homestead when the previous
owners left they cut all the wires in well casing and at concrete slab,why is beyond me. It's 3
wire, is there any way I can test pump before I sink money in a control box,new wire and
pressure tank or do I just need to pull pump and replace? Darryl I'd like to help but am a bit
scared of you getting electrocuted killed on Christmas Eve. If the pump uses and only one line
has power or V then the other line is open, and dangerous. If you can't find the break in the
wiring it'd be safest to leave power off until you have an electrician on site. I'm not sure what the
water valve switch is. The water pump ought to be completely independent from the septic lift
pump. I have a volt submersible pump for domestic water. It stopped working. Only volt at the
switch. Checking breaker, I have However I noticed a wire labelled water valve switch inline with
one leg of pump supply. It would appear this is open. What is this water valve switch. Note , I
have above ground septic bed with lift pump. Merry xmas. My well problems began with total
loss of water throughout my home. We could regain functionality by manually resetting the
switch. This lasted for about two days, and then we had to do it again. The third time it
happened, we were unable to manually reset the switch. We are a family of four that scrapes by
on my income So, we called a plumber out for an estimate. He immediately noticed we had a
blown fuse in our service box. He used a piece of wire to jump the blown fuse and we still had
spark at the switch, but in his words, not enough voltage to actually turn the pump on because
the wire was too small. So he surmised that the tank was bad and that was making the switch
over work and that's why the fuse popped. He did no electrical testing before coming to this
conclusion The tech came out the next day and upon looking over the situation determined that
the tank was not the issue So the tech went about replacing the tank and all components. When
finished, he tested it After doing so, he turned the breaker back on and something popped in the
fuse box leaving a scorch mark inside of the fuse box and at that point he determined that the
pump wasn't running Could the electrical spike that popped inside the box and scorched it have
also fried my pump? They are telling me that the event that happened in the fuse box would
definitely not have burned up my pump And was that problem created by them due to
incompetence and unsafe practices? I really don't know what to do and I would love some
insight from a different source than the one who has misdiagnosed, potentially damaged my
property, and denied wrongdoing at every turn. Try the search box just below, or if you prefer,
post a question or comment in the Comments box below and we will respond promptly. Note:
appearance of your Comment below may be delayed: if your comment contains an image, web
link, or text that looks to the software as if it might be a web link, your posting will appear after it
has been approved by a moderator. Apologies for the delay. Just ask us! Be sure proper
breaker or fuse size in ampacity is installed If breakers keep tripping test for shorted pump
motor or pump wiring. Low voltage to the pump Check with VOM at the pressure control switch
or at the pump wiring Be sure the proper size of wire is used for the ampacity and length of
circuit; Test for low voltage to the building. Loose or broken pump wire Check wiring against
the pump installation manual diagram, check all connections for tightness, shorts, burns,
damage A loose wire can cause intermittent pump or other electrical device failures as well as a
hard failure that means no power or blown fuses. Temporary emergency repair by cleaning the
switch contacts may be possible. Bad pump pressure control switch Check the tubing
connecting the pressure switch to the pump housing for clogging Clean or replace the tubing
and be sure the connections are not leaky - an air leak will prevent the switch from sensing
pressure properly Bad pump impeller or impeller seal leak Turn off electric power to pump, see
if you can move the impeller or motor - if it won't turn it is jammed or damaged A bad impeller
can jam the pump, causing it to draw high current. Bad pump motor starting capacitor Use a
VOM in ohms setting to check resistance across the capacitor. If there is zero resistance the
capacitor is shorted. Replace the starting capacitor Pump motor shorted out, jammed, burned
up Fuse blows or breaker trips as soon as the pump tries to turn on. If the external wiring is ok
no short circuits the motor is shorted internally Replace the pump motor. Install a valve on the
water discharge line and reduce water flow to increase water pressure inside the pump itself.
What to do if the well pump runs continuously or runs too often If the Well Pump Motor Runs
Too Often If the pump runs too often the cause may be a control problem, water tank problem,
piping problem, or a well problem. Search the InspectApedia website. Comment Form is loading
comments Tel: Email: info carsondunlop. Carson Dunlop Associates' provides extensive home
inspection education and report writing material. The text is intended as a reference guide to
help building owners operate and maintain their home effectively. Field inspection worksheets
are included at the back of the volume. Be sure the proper size of wire is used for the ampacity
and length of circuit; Test for low voltage to the building. Check wiring against the pump

installation manual diagram, check all connections for tightness, shorts, burns, damage A loose
wire can cause intermittent pump or other electrical device failures as well as a hard failure that
means no power or blown fuses. Check that the pump pressure control switch is trying to turn
on the pump and that there is voltage at the pump wiring. Adjust or replace the pressure control
switch. Clean or replace the tubing and be sure the connections are not leaky - an air leak will
prevent the switch from sensing pressure properly. Turn off electric power to pump, see if you
can move the impeller or motor - if it won't turn it is jammed or damaged. A bad impeller can
jam the pump, causing it to draw high current. Fuse blows or breaker trips as soon as the pump
tries to turn on. If the external wiring is ok no short circuits the motor is shorted internally. If
voltage is too low, check voltage at the electrical panel and check that the proper size wiring
was used for the ampacity and length of run and that there are no partial shorts or damaged
wires or connectors. Check the actual electrical wiring against the motor wiring diagram or the
installation manual for the equipment. Check the air temperature where the motor is located. If
the well recovery rate is too poor and the pump is operating at low water pressure, possibly
because a tailpiece is installed to prevent air injection and pump burn up, the pump may be
overheating. What to do if the well pump runs continuously or runs too often. If the pump runs
too often the cause may be a control problem, water tank problem, piping problem, or a well
problem. If the pump won't turn off the cause may be a damaged pump control, a plumbing or
fixture leak, or a well problem. This pictorial diagram shows us a physical connection that is
much easier to understand in an electrical circuit or system. An electrical diagram can indicate
all the interconnections, indicating their relative positions. The use of this Array can be
positively recognized in a production project or in solving electrical problems. This can prevent
a lot of damage that even derail electrical plans. The layout facilitates communication between
electrical engineers designing electrical circuits and implementing them. The pictures are also
helpful in making repairs. It shows whether the installation has been appropriately designed and
implemented while confirming the safety regulators. A usually gives information about the
relative position and arrangement of devices and terminals on the devices, to help in building or
servicing the device. This is unlike a schematic diagram, where the arrangement of the
components interconnections on the diagram usually does not correspond to the components
physical locations in the finished device. A pictorial would show more detail of the physical
appearance, whereas a wiring diagram uses a more symbolic notation to emphasize
interconnections over physical appearance. They only provide general information and cannot
be used to repair or examine a circuit. The functions of different equipment used within the
circuit get presented with the help of a schematic diagram whose symbols generally include
vertical and horizontal lines. However, these lines are known to show the flow of the system
rather than its wires. A represents the original and physical layout of electrical
interconnections. Wiring on the picture with different symbols shows the exact location of
equipment in the whole circuit. Its components are shown by the pictorial to be easily
identifiable. They are often photos attached with highly-detailed drawings or labels of the
physical components. A person with a strong knowledge of electrical wiring diagrams can only
understand a pictorial. Wiring well pump directly to generator help! Free Wiring Diagram.
Variety of 4 wire well pump wiring diagram. A wiring diagram is a simplified traditional pictorial
representation of an electric circuit. It shows the parts of the circuit as simplified forms, and the
power and also signal links in between the devices. A wiring diagram usually offers details
concerning the family member placement and setup of tools and also terminals on the devices,
in order to help in structure or servicing the device. A photographic layout would certainly
reveal extra information of the physical look, whereas a wiring diagram makes use of a more
symbolic symbols to highlight interconnections over physical look. A wiring diagram is
commonly used to repair problems as well as to earn certain that the connections have actually
been made which whatever is present. Click on the image to enlarge, and then save it to your
computer by right clicking on the image. Architectural wiring layouts show the approximate
places and interconnections of receptacles, lighting, and also permanent electrical services in a
structure. Adjoining wire paths may be shown approximately, where certain receptacles or
fixtures should get on a typical circuit. The electric icons not just show where something is to
be mounted, yet also just what kind of gadget is being set up. A surface ceiling light is revealed
by one symbol, a recessed ceiling light has a various sign, as well as a surface area fluorescent
light has an additional sign. On big projects signs could be phoned number to show, for
instance, the panel board as well as circuit to which the tool links, as well as also to identify
which of a number of types of fixture are to be mounted at that place. A collection of electrical
wiring layouts might be called for by the electrical evaluation authority to authorize connection
of the home to the general public electrical supply system. Electrical wiring diagrams will
likewise include panel timetables for breaker panelboards, as well as riser representations for

special solutions such as fire alarm or closed circuit tv or other unique solutions. Forgot your
Password? We welcome your comments and suggestions. All information is provided "AS IS.
All rights reserved. You may freely link to this site, and use it for non-commercial use subject to
our terms of use. View our Privacy Policy here. Toggle navigation subscribe. Log in. Remember
Me? By logging into your account, you agree to our Terms of Use and Privacy Policy , and to
the use of cookies as described therein. Login with Facebook Log in. Forgot Password? New
Posts. Today's Posts. Community Member List. Forum Actions Mark Forums Read. Quick Links
View Forum Leaders. Thread Tools. I need to replace my 1hp submersible pump. It has a control
box that is located away from where the pump is located. All of the data that I am reading says
that if I have a control box, I need a 4 wire pump 3 wires plus ground. Only problem is my pump
only has 3 wires. I was told by someone, that the older pumps with control boxes only had 3
wires. So, if I am replacing the current pump, with a new one that uses an external control box,
do I need to string extra wire from the control box to where the pump is located??? This is all
underground and the distance is about feet, probably with current wire run through a plastic
conduit, but not sure. What are my options?? Can I replace with a pump with internal control
box and just not use the external control box?? Is this an option??? View Public Profile. Find all
posts by jimslax. Received 35 Votes on 34 Posts. I think what is called a 3-wire motor for the
pump actually has 4 wires: red, black, yellow, and green. What is called a 2-wire motor for the
pump actually has 3 wires: I believe they can be 2 blacks and a green, or a red, black and a
green, or even a black, white, and a green. The green in all of these cases is a ground wire. The
3-wire is the one that uses the control box. It has a capacitors and relays and uses the red wire
to start the motor, then switches to the black wire to keep the motor running. As far as I know
the 2-wire does not use a control box, everything needed to start the motor and keep the motor
running is with the motor itself. So if you are using a control box as far as I know there should
be 4 wires from the pump connected in the control box i. However, in my control box there is no
green. There are in fact 4-wires that come up from my well pump into a pit, but the installer
never continued with the green ground wire from the pit into the control box in the basement.
So I just have the red, black and yellow in my control box. Is it possible you are only seeing 3
wires from the pump because the ground wire green is missing? Here is an expert I guess? But
for my money, I will stick with the two wire. Last edited by zoesdad; at PM. Find all posts by
zoesdad. Only see 3 wires. Have checked the wiring into the well casing and there are only 3
wires. Red, black and green. Also checked the wires coming out of the control box in the house
and there are only 3, red, black and green. Have not yet pulled out the pump feet down so
cannot verify where the 4th wire went. Again, I was told that the earlier versions of pumps with
external control boxes had only 3 wires vs 4 nowadays. Question is where do I go from here if
this is true. Can I just install a two wire really 3 and bypass the control box in my basement??
Where are those pros when you need them? LOL I have heard of cases where someone
replaced a 3-wire pump with a 2-wire pump and just left the control box. I thought what they
meant is that the used the control box as a junction box and just connected wires together in
the control box, really not using the control box at all. I guess that would mean that L1 and L2,
the house voltage, would just be connected directly to the red and black from the pump in the
control box, really then bypassing everything in the control box. I never came across the idea
that some older 2-wire pumps used a control box but I certainly believe what you are saying.
Must really be old because all of the troubleshooting info you seem to get now never seem
mentions that. Did you check the wiring connections in the control box to see if maybe it is
actually being used as a junction box only? In other words L1 and L2 are connected directly to
the red and black in the control box? If you have 3 wires running down to the pump looks like
you could just replace the pump with a 2-wire pump with no control box, wiring as in the link
above. L1 and L2 come from your pressure switch and those would be connected to the red and
black of your new pump. Since definitely today you do not need a control box with a 2-wire
pump. You know, that is what has me puzzled. The unit was installed in , so not that old. It is a
Franklin American control box. I believe the pump is an AY McDonald. Wires coming into the
box from the pressure switch: black to L1, White to L2 and ground to the box's ground. Nothing
going to the pump from the ground. I'd attach a picture, but it is too large a file to attach. I have
checked all of the wiring and even checked continuity and it all checks out. So am pretty sure
the pump has gone out. Just don't know where the 4th wire is. I guess the safest thing to do is
pull the pump and see if it has a ground that is just not connected to anything. I have heard that
happens as well. Then I can make a decision as whether to go with a 2 wire or 3 wire. Thanks for
all of your advice and information. Received 13 Votes on 11 Posts. Can't help you on the pump
but: Quote:. Find all posts by ray Added URL. I tried to upload from my computer. It says the
max jpeg size I can upload is 50 kb. The picture I tried to upload is 2. So will have to either try to
reduce the file size or put it somewhere where I can attach the URL. THanks for the info. Lets

see if this URL works. I put on photobucket. Last edited by jimslax; at AM. Reason: adding URL.
Wonder why the green from the pump would be connected to the yellow in the control box?
Maybe they had a coil of red,black, green wire on the truck, and use that instead of red,black,
and yellow? So it is a 3-wire pump? Guess you won't know until you pull the pump as you say.
But maybe you could run those wiring connections by the guys in the electrical forum. I know it
was either on this site or another site there were a couple of guys on the electrical forum that
knew everything there was to know about submersible pump electrical connections. Just a
thought! Good luck however. If you get some time when you are done see if you can post back
with the results. I did add some pictures below. If this is a pump that has 4 wires, but is only
using 3, the wiring in the control box makes sense. It is using the capacitor in the control box.
The pump did work for 12 years so it must be wired correctly. Just have to pull it to see what
goes. Rotated your image for you. He simply did not connect the green pump wire to anything
because the pump will still work without a ground. He then connected pump red to cable red,
pump black to cable black, and pump yellow to cable green. Received 1, Votes on 1, Posts. With
red, black and green You would no longer need the Franklin control box. Find all posts by
PJmax. You are probably correct. Zoesdad, I think that you have the right idea. But I wont know
until I pull the pump. Unfortunately, I wont be able to do that until it gets a little warmer. If that is
the case, then I need to make a decision as to which type of pump is the best for the money. I'll
let you know what I find out and what my decision is, probably late March. Looks like I can go
either way. Thanks for all the input. Good forum. Pump is a 3 wire plus ground But impeller is
frozen. Pump ok. Pulled the pump today and found that it is a 3 wire plus ground. The ground
wire coming out of the pump is grouped with the rest of the wires almost all of the way up the
flexible pipe coming out of the pump. About 10 feet from the end of the flexible pipe that is
attached to the pitless adapter at the other end, it is just left dangling, attached to nothing. So
now I know what to purchase if I need it. But now have another problem. I tested the pump out
and found that the pump is ok, but the impeller portion doesn't work. It is frozen. I took it apart
and found that a couple of the plastic impellers appeared to have melted together. Don't know if
I can replace them or not. So if I cant replace them, then need to decide whether to replace the
entire unit or just replace the impeller portion. Any Ideas or suggestions??? I have replaced
several pumps but never tried to repair one. In general, a three wire pump is used when there is
possibility of sand in the water or there is a high head pressure. Either one could cause high
starting loads on the motor. The three wire system uses a starting winding that is switched in
on pump start-up thru a magnetic relay. I would replace the whole thing. You don't know what
caused the melted impellers. Find all posts by crackerjack Everything worked fine u Need help
with two wire pump, control box. I had this all typed before but I hit the wrong button. It's a
2-wire v Pump wiring. What do Insight for eliminating snow from long drveway from big snows!
Oil Light. Any Tips for Identifying Circuits and their breakers? Add on to Vista 20P or a whole
new system? Load balancing a main panel? How do i insulate my PEX in my attic? Aprilaire A
installation. Frameless shower door loose at top. Air in plumbing when well water pump is on.
Hello, I'm new on here, just purchased and moved into a house last week. Since I moved I
noticed that our well water pressure was low. However, I have a
chryslerintrepid
haynes manual ford focus 2011
2003 acura cl interior
more pressing issue, I have air in my water line. So the pump works fine, turns on when the
pressure is just around 20 psi, which is where the fun starts. If there is water running at that
time, air comes through the ,ex. This fun time continues after the pump shuts off at 40 psi, until
the pressure drop to about 30, at which point it stops. I read a lot of posts, but I'm not sure
where to start looking. Is it a check valve, is it a seal, should I just not run the water when the
pump is on? Please Help. Submersible Pump Impeller Problem. I pulled my deep well
submersible pump because it quit working and found that the impeller was frozen. Took it apart
and found a few of the plastic impellers appeared melted. It is a Franklin Electric pump 1 hp V.
Anyone know whether this is repairable. IF not is it better to replace the entire unit or could I
just replace the impeller portion?? Ask a Question. Question Title:. Your question will be posted
in:. Almost There! New User? Back to question.

